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Welcome to HIYU





This regular newsletter for Community Representatives provides updates on policy and procedure, legislation and any other information that may be useful to you in your role.








Regional Pools





A pilot for regional pools of BRC panel members was successfully trialled in the Waikato and Canterbury regions in 2007.  As a result, this system of arranging skilled, experienced staff to sit on panels on a rotational basis is being considered for national roll out.


�It was found that during and after the pilot these areas had Reports of the BRC of a higher quality, that they included more accurate information than before, and completed the case in a more timely fashion. 


�To qualify for the regional pool, staff across the Ministry needed to meet a series of skill-based criteria signed off by their manager.  These criteria were based on the same skill set expected from a community representative.








Appointment Review Update





The Minister has now approved the nominations received from your region at the end of the review process carried out last year.  Your Regional Commissioner will be in contact with you shortly to discuss the outcome of your review.  
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Apologies





From time to time when we are completing the ROD/BRC process we come across a situation where an apology would be appropriate.  Sometimes finding the right words or type of apology can be difficult, especially when you are making an apology on behalf of someone else or an entire service line.  Below is a link to the Australian New South Wales Ombudsman’s apologies guidelines.  It has some helpful information you can use both in the ROD process but also in a wider context to help communicate apologies in an effective and sincere way.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.nswombudsman.nsw.gov.au/publication/PDF/guidelines/Apologies%20guidelines%20complete.PDF" ��http://www.nswombudsman.nsw.gov.au/publication/PDF/guidelines/Apologies%20guidelines%20complete.PDF��


�


Sorry for the long address but this document is interesting and worth the effort.











Website News





MSD Website





We are investigating the possibility of including the following on the MSD website:


Client information from the Ministry’s internal website


Where clients can go for free legal advise and advocacy services


All policy and practice guidelines from the four Information packs


ROD application form


An update on this will be included in our next issue of HIYU
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SSAA





A new website is available for people to access Social Security Appeal Authority decisions.  This can be found on the following web site.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.nzlii.org/nz/cases/NZSSAA" �http://www.nzlii.org/nz/cases/NZSSAA� 





It is important to remember that a Court case may be subject to appeal, there may have been a change in the legislation since the case or the facts of the case may be different from those that were before the decision maker.





Financial Update
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Payment Fee for a Cancelled BRC hearing


It has not always been clear whether a community representative is due payment when a hearing is cancelled or postponed.  As a result this has been handled differently across the country. A process is now in place to establish consistency across the Ministry with the way these payments are made.  The process is in line with Cabinet Circulars CO (06) 08.   Payment should only occur where: 


the cancellation was unforeseeable; and


the member was unable to reschedule other work to take advantage of the time made available; and


the member suffered real loss of income as a result of the cancellation. 


The Ministry will consider each case on its own merits.  





Mileage Allowance Withholding Tax update





The MSD HR team sent a submission in August 2007 to Inland Revenue seeking an exemption on mileage withholding tax. This was followed up on 18 January 08. HR has asked for a timeframe for the outcome.








�








Arbuthnot Case





The Supreme Court recently made its first judgment based on the Social Security Act 1964. There have been some implications for RODs.  





The judgment confirmed the Ministry’s existing position and clarified a number of issues which are important to the way Reviews of Decisions and Benefit Review Committees (BRC) are administered: 


The scope of a review relates to the result the Ministry came to, rather than the conclusions reached by the Ministry which led to that result. 


It is important to correctly identify the decision under review in reports so that reviewing managers and BRC’ s know the scope of what they can consider. They are not limited to the issues raised by the client but must consider whether the Ministry’s decision was right. 


The Court clarified that a BRC functions as an administrative body rather than a judicial one and is intended to act in the place of the Chief Executive (CE). 


Generally, the decision of a BRC will bind the CE. It will be extremely rare for the Ministry to consider overturning a BRC decision. Such cases must be referred to the BRC team for advice. 


The key points to remember are that it reconfirms the Ministry's view of how a proper BRC should operate and that you need to make sure that you look at the whole decision when you are completing a ROD.  


For more information about this see the memo included with this newsletter.				�








Keeping You Informed





Ministerial Directions, Regulations and Welfare Programmes have been updated and amended. For copies of these please contact your BRC co-ordinator or via the following website:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/manuals-and-procedures/legislation/index.htm" ��http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/manuals-and-procedures/legislation/index.htm�


 


Enclosed information


New - Employment Transition Programme


Policy and Legislation Updates from August – December 2007.


Arbuthnot Memo








Review of Decision Team Contacts





Contact these people for further information or if you have any suggestions





 Joy Filemu:  04 916 3120 


Casey Freeman: 04 978 4167


Uiti Pelenato: 04 916 3857 


Janet Davis: 04 916 3079





If you are outside Wellington, feel free to call 0800 559 009 


e-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:MSD_Review_of_Decision_Team@msd.govt.nz" ��MSD_Review_of_Decision_Team@msd.govt.nz�








Policy and Legislation Updates August – December 2007





Application for Benefit


A new application form may not be required if Work and Income already holds a form for an application that recently � HYPERLINK "javascript:pop('http://doogle/map/definitions/lapse.htm')" �lapse�d. – (See attachment)





Disability Allowance


When a doctor advises a client to give up smoking as part of the treatment of a health condition, then nicotine replacement treatment may be included as an allowable cost for Disability Allowance.





Special Needs Grant – International Custody Disputes�Clients involved in international custody disputes may be able to receive a Special Needs Grant International Custody Dispute Payment.





Special Needs Grants - Refugees�The provision of more than one payment to a refugee family has been clarified. If a partner or a dependent child arrives in New Zealand after your client has received a grant, a partner or dependent child may apply for a re-establishment Special Needs Grant in their own right.





Special Needs Grants – Emergency Medical or Dental Treatment�A Special Needs Grant can be used to reimburse a client for emergency medical or dental treatment.





Reviews and Appeals


From 24 September 2007 a client has no right of appeal to the Appeal Authority (and therefore no right to apply for a Review of Decision) where the application for � HYPERLINK "javascript:pop('http://doogle/map/definitions/benefit.htm')" �benefit� has � HYPERLINK "javascript:pop('http://doogle/map/definitions/lapse.htm')" �lapse�d under s11D of the Social Security Act 1964.





Employment Transition Programme


The Employment Transition Programme has been amended and attached to this newsletter.





Work Test Obligations


Work test obligations for partners with children have changed depending on the age of the child. 


Hardship Assistance


Hardship assistance during the initial stand-down can now be paid from the date of first of contact.





KiwiSaver


Types of income has been updated with the treatment of payments for people who apply for financial assistance. KiwiSaver funds should not be considered as a cash asset or income for people aged under 65, when considering applications for some financial assistance.





Temporary Employment - no stand - down applies�A client's average weekly income is not required when the client has been in temporary employment for less than 26 weeks and no stand-down is applied. This applies to all main benefits.





For more details on the above topics see the Policy and Legislation updates attachment.














What do you Think?





How you would feel if we sent HIYU out by e-mail from the next issue on?


Naturally those community representatives who don’t have e-mail or would prefer a hard copy will continue to receive it in this format however in the interest of cost saving and trees, we thought we would see what you thought. 


Let us know:


Is this a good idea?


Would you like HIYU via e-mail?


Have you recently changed e-mail address?











Updated Consolidated Legislation


The updated consolidated legislation is coming soon. 
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